MAYOR OF LONDON OFFICE FOR POLICING AND CRIME

Steve O'Connell Chairman London Assembly Police and Crime Committee

27 July 2016

MOPAC05072016-23645

Dear Steve

At the Police and Crime Committee meeting on 29 June I undertook to advise the committee of the support arrangements being provided for Lord (Toby) Harris to assist him in undertaking his review of London's preparedness to respond to a major terrorist incident.

Lord Harris's review is independent and he is drawing on his own expertise and extensive experience. MOPAC has made available to him secretariat and subject matter support and the MPS has identified a senior member of staff to facilitate his access to the people and information he needs. He deploys this support as he deems necessary. Lord Harris is content with the level of support that he has received to date.

Yours sincerely,

Sophie Linden

Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime

Sixue hunder